[image: image1.png]Poughkeepsie Journal.com

& 1785 | New Yor






GOP elections chief re-files lawsuit to change Beacon residents' voting district

By Susan Campriello 

October 18, 2011
BEACON — Republican Board of Elections Commissioner Erik Haight has re-filed a suit in Supreme Court to change the official voting districts of some Beacon residents.

The suit names Democratic Elections Commissioner Frances Knapp, the Dutchess County Board of Elections and the City of Beacon, and asks the court to compel the board to change the voting district of two buildings on Meadowridge Circle and Matteawan Road to Ward 3 ahead of November's elections, according to court records.

Haight said he wants certain county election data corrected.

"That is all I'm looking to do," he said, adding that he believes the change would not realign ward boundaries, which were set by the city's charter in 1991.  Haight said board staff has mistakenly assigned the buildings, which are home to roughly 100 registered voters, to Ward 1 rather than Ward 3 when they were constructed.  Haight had asked the court to order the reassignment of buildings, according to court records.

But state Supreme Court Justice James V. Brands did not rule on the question of whether the designation should be changed. The city should have been named as a party in that suit because it involved city districts, according to Brands' opinion. The city had not been named in the suit.

Haight re-filed the case to include Beacon, and the case has been scheduled for Friday in front of Justice Charles D. Wood, according to court documents.

Knapp's lawyer had argued in the suit before Brands the boundaries were established by Beacon's charter, so the county could not adjust districts without the city's input. Knapp said last week that there was not enough time to settle the matter before November's elections, and doing so could confuse voters in Ward 1.

She said Haight was trying to "disenfranchise and confuse voters so close to Election Day."

Marlene Fredericks, who represents Beacon At-Large on the City Council and is running to represent Ward 1 on the Democratic and Progressive Party lines, is a Beacon resident whose district would change with the reassignment. However, Haight and Knapp said November's ballot is set and Fredericks' name will appear.

City officials said last week the city will reassess its voting districts based on recent census data.
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